
Rev. Jim Walsh, Pastor
Rev. Chris Lack, Associate Pastor
Deacon Mark Bardonaro, Parish Administrator
Mr. Bill Cavanaugh, Principal
Mrs. Theresa Eagan, Pastoral Associate
Mr. Jim Dickman, Music Director
Mr. Charlie DeZarn, Business Manager

Masses for Sunday
Saturday Vigil:	 4:30 p.m.
Sunday:	 7:30, 9:30 a.m.
	 11:30 a.m.
	 7:00 p.m.

Masses for Holy Days:
See inside for Mass Schedule.

Weekday Masses: 
Monday-Thursday:	 7:30 a.m.
Friday:	 7:30 a.m. & 8:15 a.m.
Saturday:	 8:15 a.m. followed by 
	 Marian Devotions &
	 Apostolate for the Dying

Holy Communion Service:
Monday-Saturday:	 6:10 a.m.

Publication Deadlines:
Bulletin:	 Due by Noon 
	 on Monday.
Monthly Report:	 Due by the 12th 
	 of each month.

Parish Office:	 471-7741
Fax:	 471-0363
School Office:	 251-1276
Fax:	 251-6428
E-mail:	 parishoffice@stdominicdelhi.org
Web Site:	 www.stdominicdelhi.org

Parish Membership
New parishioners are invited to contact 
the Parish Office to register. We ask 
current members to notify us of any 
change of address, telephone numbers 
or other important, relevant information.

•	 We welcome Jesus Christ into our lives and give witness to His way of life

•	 Inspired and guided by the Holy Spirit, we strive to be a warm, inviting,  
welcoming, and caring community of people, filled with Faith, Hope and Love

•	 In that Spirit, we provide a meaningful environment and opportunities  
for worship, education and service to our community

Our Mission
We, the family of St. Dominic Parish, 

come together as a Roman Catholic community by 
celebrating the Eucharist as the center of our faith.

G e n e r at i o n s  G r o w i n g  i n  F a i t h .
for Over 80 Years

4551 Delhi  Pike,  Cincinnat i ,  Ohio 45238



Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick
The Sacrament of the Sick is a healing sacrament of the Church. 
Anyone who is sick or elderly and in need of physical or emotional 
healing can come to this sacrament which will be communally 
celebrated annually. Those who would like to receive the sacrament 
before a hospital stay or surgery are invited to call the Parish Office 
to make arrangements. The sacrament is also available to those 
who may be near death. Please call the parish emergency line. 
Someone will respond to your call. Please inform the Parish Office 
when a member of the parish is hospitalized.

Considering Entering the Catholic Church?
RCIA is the process through which adults are fully initiated into the 
Catholic faith community. The process provides for different levels 
of entry. To obtain more information, call Deacon Mark Bardonaro 
at 471–7741.

Infant Baptisms
Attendance at a Parent Pre-Baptism Session is required. Call Theresa 
Eagan at 471-7741, ext. 481.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Every Saturday, 8:45 a.m. to 9:30 a.m., or by appointment.

Sacrament of Matrimony
One of the engaged or his/her parents must be a registered and 
active parishioner for six months prior to scheduling a wedding. 
Scheduling must take place at least six months in advance of the 
wedding. Weddings are not scheduled during Advent or Lenten 
Seasons. A marriage preparation program is required.

Communion for the Sick and Homebound
Please call the Parish Office to request this service.
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SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

MONDAY – FEBRUARY 13 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 JoAnn Kahle 

TUESDAY – FEBRUARY 14 – SAINT CYRIL 
		  AND SAINT METHODIUS
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M. 	 Al and Ruth Schrand 

WEDNESDAY – FEBRUARY 15 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M. 	 Jean Fiorante (BR)
	 8:00 A.M.-NOON 	 Adoration 

THURSDAY – FEBRUARY 16 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M. 	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Jeannette Schwartz

FRIDAY – FEBRUARY 17 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Minabelle Campolongo (BR)
	 8:15 A.M.	 Harold Niehaus

SATURDAY – FEBRUARY 18 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service
	 8:15 A.M.	 Clara Roberto (BR)
	 After Mass: 	 Marian Devotions and 
		    Apostolate for the Dying
	 4:30 P.M.	 Joyce Roell
	
SUNDAY – FEBRUARY 19 – SEVENTH SUNDAY 
		  IN ORDINARY TIME
	 7:30 A.M.	 For Our Parishioners
	 9:30 A.M.	 Clara Roberto (BR)
	 11:30 A.M.	 Lina Marcheschi (ANN)
	 7:00 P.M.	 Dr. Ralph Richter (ANN) 
 

IN MEMORIAM
Please pray for the soul of Alvin “Toby” Binder, who died this past 
week. May he rest in the peace of the Lord.

BAPTISMS
Cassius William Hafner, son of Christopher and Stacey Hafner.
Remington Jo Hafner, daughter of Christopher and Stacey Hafner.
Eva Maisie Mayer, daughter of Jason and Emily Mayer.
Madelyn Rose Yeary, daughter of Christopher and Emily Yeary.

LITURGICAL MINISTERS 
We are in need of Gift Bearers, Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers 
for all Masses. We especially need help at the 4:30 p.m. Mass 
on Saturday and 7:30 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. Masses on Sunday. 
The commitment is usually once a month. If you would like more 
information or to sign up as a Lector or Eucharistic Minister, please 
call the Parish Office at 471-7741. To sign up as Gift Bearers, 
please call John Willenborg at 451-5712. If you are already a 
Liturgical Minister (Gift Bearer, Server, Lector or Eucharistic 
Minister) and would like to be removed from the schedule, please 
call the Parish Office before February 28.

COMMUNITY DINNER
Our next Community Dinner is scheduled for 

February 16 in O’Connor Hall, from 4:30 p.m. until 6:30 p.m.
Hope to see everyone there!!!

GOLDENAIRES
Belterra Park Casino – Thursday, February 23 – Due to the 
increase in the bus charge, the cost will be $14. This also covers 
the tip for the bus driver. We will leave the “Park n’ Ride” on Delhi 
Pike at 9:45 a.m. and return around 4:00 p.m. If you have gone 
with us before, all we need is your reservation and cash or check. 
Please send your payment to Maureen Vonderahe, 5659 Tree 
View Drive, Cincinnati, OH 45238, or drop it off at the Parish Office. 
All checks should be made out to St. Dominic Goldenaires. We 
will receive the usual perks – $10 play and a free buffet. PLEASE 
REMEMBER your official I.D. No I.D. – no perks. If you have any 
questions, call Maureen at 451-5657 or Mary Ann at 251-6144.

WOMEN’S WEEKEND
MARCH 11 & 12

Are you an older parishioner wishing to reconnect with our 
parish family? Has the joy and enthusiasm gone out of your 
spiritual life? Do you sometimes feel you are just going through 
religious motions? Does God seem absent from your life? Are 
you a new parishioner looking for ways to connect with our 
community of faith? Christ Renews His Parish is designed to 
meet your needs. Please consider joining other parishioners 
for a weekend of renewal. You do not have to stay overnight. 
Call Fr. Jim or Carole at 471-7741 for more information.



SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	 FEBRUARY 12, 2017

THANK YOU
The St. Dominic Boy Scouts would like to thank everyone who 
participated in their Soles4Souls Campaign by donating their 
gently used shoes for those in need. We collected over 500 
pairs of shoes at St. Dominic to add to the thousands of shoes 
collected by all the Boy Scouts throughout the area.

ST. DOMINIC’S NEW ADULT EDUCATION PROGRAM
Join us for an informal, discussion-oriented learning program 
designed to answer questions about the Catholic Church that 
you have always wanted to ask! The St. Dominic Adult Education 
program meets on Sunday in the Faith Sharing Room, following 
9:30 a.m. Mass. The remaining February topics include:

February 12 – The Sacraments – 
  What is a sacrament and how are sacraments efficacious?!?!
February 19 – Sacrament of Baptism – 
  “It’s more than just the water … and a party”
February 26 – Sacrament of the Eucharist – 
  “The bread and wine are really Jesus’ body and blood?!?”

Plan to join us for learning and spirited conversation. Why not 
invite a friend or family member to join you, too?

LENTEN LECTURE SERIES 
“RENEWING OUR DISCIPLESHIP”

You may not think of yourself as a disciple, but we are all called to 
be disciples, followers of Jesus. For your planning purposes, look 
ahead at the lineup of speakers scheduled for Lent this year and 
mark your calendars. Please join us for all or at least some of the 
wonderful opportunities awaiting us this Lent!

Wednesday, March 8, 7:00-9:00 p.m., Deacon Amado Lim, 
  Renewing our Discipleship through the Eucharist

Wednesday, March 15, 7:00-8:30 p.m., Fr. Ray Kellerman, 
  Renewing our Discipleship through Transformation

Wednesday, March 22, 7:00-8:30 p.m., Fr. Jim Schutte, 
  Renewing our Discipleship through Mercy, Be Merciful as Your
    Heavenly Father is Merciful

Wednesday, March 29, 7:00-8:30 p.m., Bishop Joe Binzer, 
  Renewing Our Discipleship through Reflecting on Events in 
    One’s Life: What I’ve Learned in Following Jesus

Wednesday, April 5, 7:00-8:30 p.m., Fr. Bob Hater, 
  Renewing our Discipleship through Finding God in the Stories 
    of our Lives: Reflections on the Family

SCHOOL REGISTRATION
Registration forms for Preschool, Kindergarten, 
and grades 1-8 are available on the school 
website at www.stdominicdelhi.org and in the 
school office. Registration for all current and new 
students, including preschool, will be accepted 
through February 21, 2017. Registration forms for 

current students came home on Friday, January 27. For additional 
information, or to arrange for a personal tour, please call principal 
Bill Cavanaugh at 251-1276, ext. 420. EdChoice Scholarships are 
accepted and financial aid is available.

Our future depends on you.
Please remember St. Dominic in your will and estate planning.

Our legal title is St. Dominic Roman Catholic Church.

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE

Offertory Collection Week of 2/5/17: 	 $	 16,844
FOR FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2016-JUNE 30, 2017

Actual Year to Date:	 $	619,892
Year-to-Date Budget:	 $	643,800
Under Budget by:	 - $	 23,908
Little Sisters of the Poor	 $	 3,344

Thank you for your support of our Parish.
May the Lord continue to bless you in your generosity!

ST. DOMINIC NEWS

FUND RAISER AT THE WESTERN HILLS BUFFALO WILD 
WINGS – On Sunday, February 12, the St. Dominic Tuition 
Reduction Program will hold an ALL DAY Fund Raiser at the 
Buffalo Wild Wings at 2178 Anderson Ferry Road. 10% of all 
food purchases (alcohol excluded) in conjunction with a flyer will 
be donated back to the St. Dominic Tuition Reduction Program. 
With college basketball in full swing this is the perfect way to 
spend a cold Sunday. Come out, relax, enjoy yourself and support 
a GREAT cause all at the same time! If you have any questions 
or need a flyer, please contact Amy Walter at awalter@fuse.net or 
Pam Kent at tkent12089@aol.com. We hope to see you there!!!



LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR FEBRUARY 18 & 19

 
SERVERS 

SCHEDULE
GIFT BEARERS LECTORS 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS
(Captains names are listed first.)

8:15 a.m. 
Saturday

Carly Caskey
Becky Veid

   

4:30 p.m.
Saturday

Lucas Abbott
Brady Lindsey

John and Tina Back Mary Jo Reiners Louise Shields, Matt Shields, Amy Stevens, 
Bob Busam, Pat Cusick, Bill Inskeep, 
OPEN

7:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Madisyn 
Heideman
Anna Railey

Joe and Lois Scherer Jim Carroll Heidi Cook, Brenda Fields, 
Bobbie Honnert, Evan Honnert, 
Grant Honnert

9:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Alex Young Mark and Debbie 
Neumann Family

Mike Liderbach Analise Kandra, Collin Kandra, 
Luke Kandra, Jerry Luebbering, 
Andrea Moeder, Nancy Gibbs, OPEN

11:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Jill Kloepfer Mary Ann Schehr and 
Jake Gronemon

Paul Brinker Olivia Hess, Kathleen Meltebrink, 
Meg Morris, Patrick Morris, 
Carol Niehaus, 
Margie Roedersheimer, Kayla Hess

7:00 p.m. 
Sunday

 Mike Fitzpatrick Nathan Hill

STATEMENT OF CONTRIBUTIONS – If you wish to receive a 
statement of your contributions for 2016, please drop the green 
card from the back of your 2016 envelopes in the collection on 
Sunday or bring it to the Parish Office. If you no longer have the 
green card from your 2016 envelopes, you can email or call Lisa 
McDonald at lisam@stdominicdelhi.org or 471-7741, ext. 428. 
Please include your envelope number in your message. 

MISCELLANEOUS

SUPERCHARGE SUNDAY – The Flesh and the Spirit: Can 
religion really satisfy my heart? Sunday, February 26, from 8:00 
a.m.-6:00 p.m. at Our Lady of the Holy Spirit Center (5440 Moeller 
Avenue). For young adults aged 18-35 for intellectual formation, 
Mass, Eucharistic Adoration, opportunity for confession and 
spiritual direction. Meet and pray with young adults from around 
the region! Breakfast and lunch included. Register at http://www.
eagleeyeministries.org/retreats. Cost $35. Contact Aurora Patag 
at cincyretreatteam@gmail.com with any questions.

F & N GOODE FUND RAISER TO BENEFIT IMC – Stop by F & 
N Goode Chicken (5102 Crookshank Road) on Monday, February 
13 and support the International Mission for Children. IMC will 
receive 20% of all sales that day. Call 451-3000 to place your 
order, visit www.fngoodechicken.com OR text TENDERS to 
33733 to get the mobile app. Pick up a flyer at the counter or 
just mention the IMC when you place your order. IMC is a non-
profit organization that is raising funds to build a Catholic school 
in Ghana. The project is headed up by Fr. John Amankwah, 
associate pastor at St. William and St. Teresa and a professor at 
Mount St. Joseph University. The group is composed of members 
of the Mother Seton and St. Dominic Councils of the Knights of 
Columbus, as well as the St. Isaac Jogues Assembly and other 
councils. For more information about IMC, please visit our web 
site at http://www.internationalmissionforchildren.org/ or email 
us at inquiry@internationalmissionforchildren.org. Thank you for 
your support!

3RD ANNUAL GREATER CINCINNATI CATHOLIC WOMEN’S 
CONFERENCE – The first Saturday of Lent this year is March 4 
and what better way to start Lent than a spiritual day of prayer, 
great talks, and spiritual renewal? The conference takes place at 
the Manor House (7440 Mason Montgomery Road, Mason, Ohio 
45040) from 8:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. This year the theme is: “Lord, 
Teach Us to Pray.” Registration is now available online at: www.
catholicwomenofcincinnati.com. Last year the event was sold out 
so register early and bring a friend! 

LENTEN RETREAT – The Charis “Who Do You Say That I 
Am?” retreat is for women and men in their 20s and 30s and is 
presented by a Team of Young Adults and the Sisters of Notre 
Dame on March 3-5. The retreat affords the opportunity to 
connect with other young adults exploring their faith, to encounter 
Christ’s humanity, and to grow in your faith in Christ. For more 
information, visit www.Charis.org or contact Sister Ruth Lubbers, 
SND, at smrlubbers@gmail.com or 859-392-8118.

REVERSE RAFFLE – St. Joseph Church, in North Bend, is 
holding a Reverse Raffle with their St. Paddy’s Party fund-raising 
event. The Reverse Raffle ticket cost is $50.00 each or five for 
$200.00. Tickets can be purchased by contacting St. Joseph 
Church parish office at 941-3661. The winner will be drawn at the 
St. Paddy’s Party on Saturday, March 11 at the Miami Township 
Community Center, and the winner need not be present to win. 
Buying five Reverse Raffle tickets entitles the purchaser to two 
free tickets to the party! The prize awarded will be based on the 
amount of tickets sold. The winner will take half the pot up to 
$20,000! For more information, please visit St. Joseph’s website 
www.stjosephnorthbend.com or Facebook www.facebook.com/
StJosephNorthBend.

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 19
1st Reading: Leviticus 19:1-2, 17-18 
2nd Reading: 1 Corinthians 3:16-23

Gospel: Matthew 5:38-48



Guess what’s back? Tell your friends! Join our fresh, new fish fry and help us bring our community 
together on Friday nights during Lent. Come enjoy all of the traditional favorites like Fish and Chips with our 
favorite hometown tartar sauce or some Fried Shrimp. We’ve got something for every taste palate including a 
kid’s menu! Thank COD It’s Fish Fry Day is back! 

We are currently in search of weekly volunteers for our fresh, new Fish Fry! We need your help to bring 
our community together on Friday nights during Lent. If you have a son or daughter who is in 6th-8th grade and 
would be interested in volunteering to help monitor our Kids Zone, serve food, bus tables or help with desserts –
email us!

We are also in search of donations for our Kids Zone at the Fish Fry! We want to have a safe, fun area 
for our little ones to enjoy their time without interrupting our other guests. If you have coloring books, puzzles, 
crayons, Legos or any other toy item you think kids attending our event will enjoy, please contact us.

If you are interested in helping or you have a donation for the Kids Zone, please email us at 
dominicfishfrydays@gmail.com.

 


